
OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY MAYOR FOR  
PLANNING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING REGARDING 

DISPOSITION RESOLUTION PURSUANT TO D.C. OFFICIAL CODE §10-801 
 
Pursuant to D.C. Official Code § 10-801, the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and 
Economic Development will conduct a public disposition hearing regarding 625 T Street, NW 
(Square 0440, Lot 0025) (“Property”) to obtain community input on the proposed use of the 
Property. A summary of received comments and suggestions will be submitted to the Council of 
the District of Columbia pursuant to D.C. Official Code § 10-801(a-1)(2)(C). 
 
The date, time, and location of the public disposition hearing is: 
 

Date:  Monday, July 6, 2020 
 

Time:  6:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
 

Location: Online; See weblink below 
https://dcnet.webex.com/dcnet/onstage/g.php?MTID=e3b2086c8a0219facd7bbf5996bc794fc 
 
On March 11, 2020, the Mayor declared a Public Health Emergency in the District of Columbia. 
Subsequently, on March 30, 2020, the Mayor issued a Stay at Home Order for the District of 
Columbia, which went into effect on April 1, 2020. On May 27, 2020, the Mayor issued Mayor’s 
Order 2020-067, which lifted the Stay at Home Order and allowed for the reopening of certain 
non-essential businesses starting on May 29, 2020. However, all individuals are still required, if 
possible, to maintain a distance of at least six (6) feet from persons not in their household and 
large gatherings of more than ten (10) individuals continue to be prohibited in the District.   
 
As such, in consideration of the health, safety, and welfare of the residents of the District of 
Columbia, and in consideration of the above Mayors’ Orders, in lieu of an in-person public 
meeting to obtain community input on the proposed disposition of the Property, pursuant to D.C. 
Official Code §10-801, the meeting will be held online, and community input should be submitted 
in writing by July 20, 2020. A summary of received comments and suggestions will be submitted 
to the Council pursuant to D.C. Official Code § 10-801(a-1)(2)(C). 
 
Please feel free to contact Richard Corley at 202-442-4463 or richard.corley@dc.gov should you 
have any questions or concerns. 
 
Please note that written comments and suggestions will be accepted by U.S. Mail or email 
until July 20, 2020, at: 
 
The Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development 
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 317 
Washington, DC 20004 
Attention: Richard Corley, Development Manager 
Richard.Corley@dc.gov 


